
 PTQ  Minutes  -  November  28,  2023 

 Meeting  called  to  order  at  10:06  am  by  Co-President,  Lois  Wilhelm. 
 There  were  59  members  present. 

 Julia  Stavran  reported  on  the  recognition  received  from  the  local  chapter  of  Cookies  for  Caregivers,  for  our 
 donations  to  the  community,  especially  placemats  donated  to  Meals  on  Wheels.  A  note  was  read  from  Sarah 
 Wegner,  a  volunteer  for  Meals  on  Wheels  in  which  she  shared  the  impact  the  placemats  made  to  the  recipients. 

 Secretary’s  Report  Julia  Stavran  read  the  minutes  of  November  14,  2023.  No  corrections  or  additions. 
 Treasurer's  Report  Faye  Slizewski  gave  the  financial  report  for  October.  There  were  no  corrections  or 
 additions. 
 Presidents’  Report  Lois  Wilhelm  explained  the  handouts  available  on  each  table  that  outlined  what  our 
 membership  dues  buys  us  and  how  our  funds  are  used. 
 Vice  President’s  Report  Sonia  Miller  thanked  all  members  who  helped  with  programming  throughout  the  year. 
 She  gave  a  preview  of  what  to  expect  in  2024. 

 Committee  Reports 
 Holiday  Party  Theresa  Gutsch  reported  that  46  members  have  already  registered.  Today  is  the  last  day  to  sign 
 up.  Reminders  of  deadlines  and  requirements  for  exchange  blocks,  ornaments  and  potholders  were  shared. 
 Quilt  College  No  report. 
 Newsletter  Deadline  for  submissions  is  the  end  of  November. 
 Friendship  Block  Spool  blocks  for  Roxy  Baumann  are  due.  Drawing  will  be  the  evening  meeting  in  January. 
 Community  Quilts  Sonia  Miller  reported  that  on  the  5th  Tuesday  in  January  there  will  be  an  all  day  community 
 Quilts  work  day  at  Mount  Olive  Lutheran  Church. 

 Old  Business  None 
 New  Business  None 
 Meeting  adjourned  at  10;30  am. 

 Program  -  Schoolhouse  on  Circles 

 Show  and  Tell  followed  -  15  members  shared. 
 Fabulous  prizes  won  by  13  members. 

 Respectfully  submitted, 
 Julia  Stavran 
 PTQ  Secretary 


